APPROVED   

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
March 13, 2013 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, March 13, 2013 at 4:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.     










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.










2.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.








3.0 Department of Public Works Update – Director VanTassel stated mud season has started and so far, so good, with Shute Hill Road & Rufus Colby Road being the only roads in Town that have opened up. Director VanTassel noted there is still some frost left in the roads and they will freeze back up. Director VanTassel reported that some of the department's budget lines are over and overtime is running tight. The BOS and Director VanTassel reviewed the budget lines for repairs & maintenance (-$3K), supplies (-$91 dollars), tires (almost double) and vehicle maintenance. Selectman Ober asked if they were still having problems with one of the highway department's trucks and Director VanTassel replied yes but that is the one he plans to get rid of. Director VanTassel informed the BOS that there is only $72 dollars left in the sand & salt line but there should be enough to get them through the next storm. Chair Nickerson asked how they were looking on gravel. Director VanTassel replied gravel is purchased under construction materials which is at $24K and the figure should be accurate. Director VanTassel noted he will try and stock pile some materials just in case. Chair Nickerson asked if the budget they were reviewing was up to March and Director VanTassel replied yes, it is current up to this week. Chair Nickerson stated due to the overage for the “Y” project, some of the DPW's money may need to be used. Chair Nickerson stated the BOS will be meeting with the Engineering firm next week. Selectman Ober noted then the Board will have line by line accounting showing the overages. TA Veloski stated there is an extra $6K in the project's accounting for extra/future work and there was no change order. Director VanTassel explained that he hopes to switch some of the department's budget figures for next year to balance things out. Director VanTassel informed the Board that he has spoken with the Meredith DPW Director Fallon regarding Black Brook Road and he may wait until next year, to do the project in conjunction with Meredith. Director VanTassel explained that he would like to finish up Hunkins Pond, Tower Hill and Cram Roads, depending on funding. Chair Nickerson noted that Woodman Road needs to be looked at soon because it is falling apart. Director VanTassel noted he would include the BOS on which roads to repair. Chair Nickerson replied the worst roads should be fixed first. Director VanTassel asked if he should bid the 2-ton tractor. Chair Nickerson stated he thought it was already gone. Director VanTassel explained that they went back to the rhino stone roller but the company went out of business and the parts are hard to find (6 month search), so it will cost $6-$10K to get it working. Director VanTassel stated it will cost $65K for a used CAT or $112K for a CS44 CAT or rent one at $400 dollars a day. Director VanTassel noted he could also hire Frank Dalton but needs to check what it would cost. TA Veloski stated a lease purchase should be considered, if they are spending $10K to fix very year. TA Veloski and Director VanTassel to work on pricing. TA Veloski noted the equipment could be delivered on 7/1/13 but not before.                         





  






  

4.0  Zoning Enforcement Officer update  – Planner Ward reported that the Bishop junkyard is on hold and the Holt RV issue is pending her return. Zoning permitting – Keigwin has a demolition with a new building pending (hearing 3/26), Knowlton is converting a one-family to a two-family with a request for re-hearing, Thaniel Investment Group will be constructing two duplexes and Rhymes Fuel has applied for a Use Variance for a gravel pit / bulk propane storage facility. Planning Board update - AT&T will have a CUP hearing this Spring for Brook Road, Walter & Laurana Joslyn were approved for a 2-lot subdivision, Hermit Woods Winery has plans for expansion, Steele Hill Resort is proposing the addition of new condo buildings with the elimination of one and the Rathjens have been approached by a wedding venue company (pending). Chair Nickerson informed Planner Ward that there has always been weddings held at the Rathjen property. Master Plan – Planner Ward reported that the Public Hearing was held on March 7th and was well received. Planner Ward noted the PB has left the comment period open until the middle of April, for possible adoption on 4/18/13. SHAC – Planner Ward reported that a draft Housing section has been given to the committee for review and the discussions have been very controversial. Zoning Amendments – Planner Ward reviewed the four proposed changes with the BOS. Tree Trimming – Planner Ward reported that a Public Hearing is scheduled for 3/21 for Oak Hill and Steele Hill Roads. Community Planning Grant (CPG) – Planner Ward informed the Board that the Town has been awarded the grant in the amount of $21K, with $7K of the match being in-kind. Planner Ward stated the PB is waiting for a contract from LRPC (consultant) then they can start, hopefully by next week. Planner Ward thanked Chair Nickerson for his support during the application process. Planner Ward noted design standards versus construction standards is the focus of the grant. The BOS and Planner Ward discussed the details of the Keigwin Case. 


                                





 

5.0  Old Business

  





                            5.1 McDonald – Septic Easement – TA Veloski informed the BOS that Mrs. McDonald has picked up the paperwork for review and comment.    



  5.2
Nemetz Court Case – Has been delayed.  
       

   


  5.3 Custodial Services – back-up position – TA Veloski reported that he has advertised for the position. Selectman Ober stated there was an error in the contact e-mail address for the antique boards. TA to re-advertise.   



  

  5.4 Town Report – The BOS and AS Rollins discussed the Town Report.  

  5.5 Harassment Training – TA Veloski stated another annual training is to be scheduled in the month of May and the Town may become a training site for other municipalities.  


    












6.0  New Business 









  6.1 Giles Pond – Letter Re: Multiple Campground Properties – TA Veloski stated the letter was given to AA Jutton, who has concerns with the Town's line between Franklin and Sanbornton being in a different position than what the 2004/2005 survey shows. TA Veloski stated the BOS may want to wait for the snow to melt and conduct a perambulation before getting Town Counsel involved. The BOS agreed and reviewed a map of the area in question.    



  



  6.2 Belmont – Town Ballot –  TA Veloski reported that the only item on the Town of Belmont's Ballot that failed was the fire boat.       






  
  



7.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95 –  None at this time. 



 









8.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 





  
  8.1 3/06/2013 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of March 6, 2013. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the meeting minutes of March 6, 2013 with corrections. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  









    











 
9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed and approved the following; a Current Use Application for Kenneth & Gweneth Cole for property at Tax Map, 14 Lot, 21.     





 






 
10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.   














11.0 Selectman's Reports
  





    
                  11.1 School Elections – Chair Nickerson stated there was no one from Sanbornton on the school's ballot. Selectman Ober replied there was a sign for two write-ins but she didn't see the sign until after she had voted.  
  
             



           11.2 Milford Fire Department – Chair Nickerson reported that he spoke with a firefighter from the Town of Milford and they have a population of 15,000 with a volunteer Fire Department that has one Chief & two part-time fire lieutenants. 

    11.3 Update on the work of the Recreation Committee – Selectman Giunta provided an update. 













12.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.








  





13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 20, 2012 at the Town Offices @ 4:30 p.m. 















Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

3/13/2013

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


